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CLARIFICATION ON ARTICLE PUBLISHED ON THE STRAITS TIMES 
 

 
Yoma Strategic Holdings Ltd. (the “Company” and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) 
refers to the article released by The Straits Times on 30 March 2025 titled “Singapore firms in 
Myanmar and Thailand confirm staff are safe, little or no damage to facilities” (the “Article”).  
 
The Company wishes to clarify that while the Article mentions “short-term disruptions” and 
“temporary impact” on the Company’s businesses in the affected areas i.e., Mandalay, 
Sagaing and Naypyitaw, the Company’s current assessment is that the earthquake is not 
expected to have a material impact on the Group’s financials (including assets), operations 
and businesses. This is consistent with the statement in the Article that the majority of the 
Group’s business activities are primarily located in Yangon where the effects of the earthquake 
were limited.  
 
The Company will continue to closely monitor the situation the situation in Myanmar, including 
conducting further assessments of its business activities, and will make any necessary 
disclosures in the event of material developments. 
 
 
 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD 
 
 
 
Pun Chi Tung Melvyn 
Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 
15 April 2025 


